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United Nations Office for Project Services

The Chrysler Building, 405 Lexington Avenue, 4th Floor
New York, NY 10174 


l Memorandum l
Date:


To:
All Division/Section Chiefs

From:
Bisrat Aklilu, Officer in Charge

Tel:
1800

File:
Records Management

Subject:
Common Services Initiative

The Task Force on Common Services has approved and funded a consultancy to assist in implementing a Records Appraisal Decision Assistance project developed by the Working Group on Archives and Records Management (WG-ARM).   The purpose of this exercise is to establish comprehensive appraisal standards and retention schedules of participating Agencies, Funds and Programmes, to identify the redundant and no longer useful information which will result in reduced storage costs as well as to preserve information with continuing value.
The project has begun on 1 November 2001 and as a first phase will require participating organizations to survey their record holdings and to make available brief descriptions of all groups or classes (record series) under their control.  The survey will also require copies of any policies; rules or procedures (legal, financial, personnel etc.) associated with their record keeping and related business processes.

As you may be aware, much of this initial work was done at UNOPS during the recent relocation.  Therefore, attached for your review and confirmation is the data which was compiled during that period.  Please designate a focal point for your Division/Section and Dhurjati Mueller, the UNOPS WG-ARM representative, will follow up with them to provide clarification and answer any questions.  This initial phase which will establish current record series,  is schedule to be completed by end-December 2001.  

It should also be noted that it is intended to identify UNOPS ‘core records’, ie records of long term archival interest and ‘vital records’, critical records which contain information needed to re-establish the business of the organization in the event of an emergency and which protect the assets and interests of the organization.  

As evident in the recent unfortunate events, both these types of records need special consideration to ensure the protection of our information assets.  Although this project was originally developed in response to frequent requests for specific guidelines on records retention and destruction, we are now faced with the additional organizational requirements:

· enhance current records security; 

· develop and implement a disaster and recovery plan; 

· establishment of  a vital records programme;

· identify paper records warranting digitization on a priority basis; and 

· develop electronic record keeping systems and a digital archive.

In addition, within the recent Reform exercise, Knowledge Management has been identified as an important element.  Your participation in the current project will permit improved management of the records that form part of the UNOPS knowledge base. 

We are counting on your full cooperation and assistance in this exercise.

Thank you
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